## BELLINGHAM PLANNING BOARD TOWN HALL - PLANNING BOARD ROOM BELLINGHAM, Massachusetts

Regular Meeting of October 1, 1970 Members Present: Gerard L. Daigle, Vice Chairman Timothy J. Hannigan Michele S. Parisi Sergio Rotatori

Vice-Chairman Daigle opened the meeting at 8:00 P.M. A moment of silence was observed for James Hart, Jr.

A bill in the amount of \$11.52 was unanimously approved to the Woonsocket Call for advertising the Public Hearing of Pilgrim Village Trust on a Parisi-Hannigan motion.

A bill for \$7.53 to Jean Brewer - \$4.98 for post cards and stamps and \$2.55 for five certified letters - was unanimously approved on a Hannigan-Parisi motion.

Peter J. Rutherford of Medway requested in a letter that his clients Irving Finklestein and Morris Nirenberg be given a public hearing to discuss the possibility of a zoning change. No further information was received. Rutherford will be asked to send a representative to discuss the matter with the Board.

Pilgrim Village Trust applied for approval for an easement between lots 3035 and 3036 on Wethersfield Road, Approval Not Required. On a Parisi-Hannigan motion it was unanimously voted to approve the plan of Filgrim Village Trust for a 20 ft. wide drainage easement from Wethersfield Road to Beaver Brook between lots 3035-3036.

The Public Hearing of Pilgrim Village Trust to change the profile of Wethersfield Road was opened at 8:30 P.M. by Vice-Chairman Daigle. On a Hannigan-Parisi motion it was unanimously voted to continue the public hearing until October 22nd at 9:15 F.M.

On a Farisi-Hannigan motion it was unanimously voted to hold a public hearing on the application of Clifford Grover to change approximately 30 acres off No. Main Street to Multi-Family. Hearing will be at 9:45 P.M. on Cctober 22nd.

Meeting adjourned at 8:35 P.M. on a Hannigan-Parisi motion.

APPROVED AS READ:

Respectfully Submitted;